MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES CLARK COUNTY HEALTH DEPT. JUNE 4, 1970

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF HEALTH MEMBERS WAS HELD ON JUNE 4, 1970.
ALL MEMBERS PRESENT WITH THE EXCEPTION OF MR. BRUMMETT.

- 1. THE BOARD AGREED THAT WE WOULD LOOK INTO A RAT POISIONING PROGRAM. MR. COOMBS POINTED OUT- THAT THE U. S. PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE HAS AVAILABLE, PERSONNEL FOR EVALUATION OF THE COUNTY NEEDS.
- 2. REGARDING THE MEASLES PROGRAM: THE CLARK COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH WENT ON RECORD OF APPROVING A MASS IMMUNIZATION PROGRAM FOR THREE-DAY MEASLES IN THE FALL 1970.
- THE RULING OF JUDGE MARTIN REGARDING WYCLIFFE FARMS SUBDIVISION WAS DISCUSSED. IT WAS POINTED OUT THAT DUE TO HIS
 DECISION, THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT WAS GOING TO HAVE TO ISSUE
 PERMITS ON THE BASIS OF TESTS AND NOT OPINIONS. THE BOARD
 FELT THAT THIS ACTION WOULD CAUSE HARDSHIPS ON MANY PERSONS WHO
 WERE TRYING TO BUILD HOMES IN THE COUNTY; BUT LEGALLY THIS
 WAS THE ONLY MEANS OF DETERMINING THE SOILS ACCEPTIBILITY
 FOR SEPTIC TANKS.
- 4. DR. FORSEE MOVED AND MR. MILLER SECONDED AND WAS CARRIED,
 THAT MR. HOWARD SNYDER, ATTORNEY FOR THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT
 ALONG WITH THE HEALTH OFFICER, DRAW UP AN ORDINANCE WHICH
 WOULD GIVE SOME SPECIFIC AUTHORITIES TO THE HEALTH BOARD,
 IN RELATION TO THE PROPOSED SUBDIVISIONS AND INDIVIDUAL
 SEPTIC TANK AND ABSORPTION SYSTEMS.
 IT WAS FURTHER DECIDED THAT SUCH AN ORDINANCE, IF NOT PASSED
 WOULD COMPETUS TO APPEAL THE JUDGES DECISION.
 IT WAS RECOMMENDED THAT MR. SNYDER SUBMIT A BILL FOR LEGAL
 SERVICES, IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE TIME SPENT AT THE TRAIL ON

WYCLIFFE FARMS.

IT WAS ALSO POINTED OUT THAT A TRAILER COURT ORDINANCE FOR CLARK COUNTY, SPECIFY THAT PRIOR TO APPROVAL BY THE PLANNING AND ZONING, THAT THE COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT APPROVE THE SEPTIC WASTE DISPOSAL.

Robert K. MCKECHNIE MD.

MEETING OF THE CLARK COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH JUNE 27. 1970

MEMBERS OF THE CLARK COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH HELD A MEETING AT THE HOME OF HOWARD SNYDER ON FRIDAY, JUNE 26, 1970. ALL MEMBERS PRESENT WITH THE EXCEPTION OF DR. FORSEE:

- (1) RULES AND REGULATIONS REGARDING PERCOLATION TESTS FOR SEPTIC TANKS, TO BE INSTALLED IN PRIVATE DWELLINGS; WERE READ AND UN&NAMOUSLY VOTED INTO EXISTENCE.
- BUDGET: IT WAS POINTED OUT THAT THE COMMISSIONERS AND THE COUNTY COUNCIL HAD ASKED THAT THE EMPLOYEE'S INCREASES BE HELD TO \$200.00. EACH. THE BUDGET WAS UNANAMOUSLY APPROVED.
- (3) A WELL-BABY CLINIC WAS DISCUSSED AND IT WAS POINTED OUT THAT THE MEDICAL SOCIETY OF CLARK COUNTY HAD UNANAMOUSLY APPROVED SUCH CLINIC AT IT'S LAST MEETING. THE BOARD AGREED UNSNAMOUSLY TO SUPPORT SUCH A CLINIC- THAT IT'S SECRETARY SHOULD BE A HEALTH DEPARTMENT EMPLOYEE AND THAT ITS NURSE SHOULD BE A HEALTH DEPARTMENT EMPLOYEE.
- (4) COPIES OF A PROPOSED ORDINANCE ON SEPTIC TANKS AND SUBDI-VISION SEWAGE DISPOSAL SUPPLEMENTING THE 1961 CLARK COUNTY ORDINANCE WERE GIVEN TO EACH MEMBER PRESENT. NO ACTION TAKEN.

ROBERT K. MCKECHNIE, M. D.

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF HEALTH- CLARK COUNTY THURSDAY, OCT. 29, 1970

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF HEALTH WAS HELD AT 8 P. M.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING READ AND APPROVED AS READ.

PRESENT:

DR. BOWER
DR. SPIETH
MR. BRUMMETT
MR. MILLER

- 1. ELECTION OF OFFICERS WAS HELD: Mr. HERMAN MILLER PRESIDENT, DR. GEORGE REGAN- VICE-PRESIDENT. FOR THE YEAR 1971.
- 2. ROBERT MCKECHNIE M. D. RE-APPOINTED FOR A FOUR YEAR TERM ENDING DEC. 31, 1974.
- PROPOSED BUDGET FOR 1971 WAS DISCUSSED. MR. MILLER POINTED OUT THAT THERE MAY BE CONSIDERABLE MORE MONEY COMING IN WHEN ASSESSED VALUATION HAS BEEN COMPLETED AND SINCE THE TAX COMMISSIONER HAD NOT GIVEN FINAL APPROVAL, THAT NOTHING SHOULD BE DONE TO CHANGE THE BUDGET AT THIS TIME.
- 4. WYCKCLIFFE FARMS SUBDIVISION WAS DISCUSSED AND MEMBERS INFORMED THAT THE DEVELOPERS HAD OBTAINED THE FIRST 76 PERMITS FOR SEPTIC TANKS.
- THE MEASLES CLINIC TO BE HELD DECEMBER 6th WAS DISCUSSED, WHICH OFFERS FREE IMMUNIZATION TO ALL CHILDREN AGE 1 THRU 12 AGAINST RUBELLA.
- THE PAST YYEARS ACTIVITIES WERE DISCUSSED, INCLUDING THE RAT KILLING PROGRAM. THE HEALTH DEPARTMENTS STAND ON SEPTIC TANKS AND OTHER ACTIVITIES OF THE DEPARTMENT WERE LAUDED.

IT WAS UNANAMOUSLY FELT THAT THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT SHOULD DO MORE IN THE FIELD OF PREVENTATIVE MEDICINE AND EDUCATION IN THE FUTURE.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED.

ROBERT K. MCKECHNIE, SEC.

Rebut KMCN.